

Michael J. Calla

Superintendent

215 Forker Boulevard Sharon, Pennsylvania 16146 Phone: 724.983.4000

Fax: 724.981.0844 Email: michael\_calla@sharonsd.org

October 22, 2020

Dear Sharon City School District Middle-High School Families, Faculty and Staff,

The District was alerted this afternoon that an individual at Sharon Middle-High School has tested positive for COVID 19. The district has been in direct contact with the Pennsylvania Department of Health (PA DoH) and the PA COVID 19 Rapid Response Center (RRC) to assist us in our response to this matter. At this time, it is not recommended that we close any classroom or building. In response to the situation, the District is implementing contact tracing to ensure that anyone who may have come into close contact with the impacted individual is informed and receives directives regarding required protocols. We are also conducting a deep cleaning protocol for any identified classroom or building areas.

We will keep you updated should more information become available. In the meantime, please continue to encourage your children to follow all safety protocols including wearing their masks, maintaining social distance and monitoring for symptoms. Also, please remember to notify your school building administration and/or school nurse should your child test positive and/or be exposed to COVID 19 through family or friends.

Finally, please do not ask members of our team for more details or names of individuals involved, as we are not permitted to share that information under Federal guidelines.

Thank you,

Michael J. Calla Superintendent

**Sharon City School District**